31st Sunday in Ordinary Time                                      November 4, 2012                                                                                                                              
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"...You shall love the Lord your God with all your heart, and with all your soul, and with all your mind, and with all your strength."

 (Mark 12:302)
WELCOME TO

THE PARISH UNIT OF

ST. BERNARD’S (Moncton)

                      SAINT VINCENT (Sackville)

               SAINT CLEMENT (Port Elgin)

                     & SAINT BARTHOLOMEW (Melrose)

† MASS SCHEDULE †

St. Bernard’s:  Thurs. @ 9:30 am; Sat. @ 4 pm & Sun. @ 11 am
St. Vincent: Sunday @ 9 am; St. Clement & St. Bartholomew: Sat. @ 7 pm (alternating)
Priest is available for Confessions prior to Saturday Mass upon request.

PASTORAL MINISTRY TEAM:
Priest Moderator: Rev. Allison S. Carroll            Social Justice:  Claudia McCloskey                  
Liturgy: Rick Shaw, Deb Gillespie                Adult Faith:Dr. Andrew Wilson
Catechetics:  Carolyn O’Blenis              

STAFF:
Secretary:    Darlene McGraw, sbhf@rogers.com
Custodian:
Rick Cormier Catechetical Coordinator:  Lorella Dunnett, lorella_st.bernards@hotmail.com

Facilities & Activities Coordinator:  Sam Ermen

OFFICE: 43 Botsford St. Moncton, NB E1C 4W9 Phone 857-0425 Fax 857-9565 

Web Site:  www.stbernardschurch.ca
OFFICE HOURS: Mon. to Fri.. 9:00 AM– 12 PM and 1:00 PM – 4:00 PM 
Mass Intentions for this Week

Weds     Nov. 07th @   7:00 PM—Deceased Parishioners
Thurs.   Nov. 08th @   9:30 AM—anniv. late Mary McGowan
Don & family
Sat. 
Nov. 10th @   4:00 PM—late Abel & Domethilde LeBlanc
Leah O'Keefe & family
Sun. 
Nov.  11th@ 11:00 AM—late Mary Mary Cameron

Family
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OFFERINGS from last week—Oct. 27th & 28th, 2012 

Envelopes (329) $ 6,046.69 Loose $553.40 Karing Kitchen $ 40.74

Capital Expenditure (25) $ 1,911.20
All Souls Day (51) $ 955.00 Evangelization of the Peoples (11) $ 180.00

Thank you for your generous and continued support!
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS

· 3rd Tuesday of the Month @ 6:30 pm – Carmelites 

· Thursday--Circle of Friends after 9:30 AM Mass 
· RCIA--Wednesday @ 7 PM.  
· Rosary for the Unborn--Tuesdays @ 7:30 PM

· Thursdays--November 8th & 15th--Next Baptism Preparation Course

· Baptisms--Next Scheduled Baptisms will be November 25, 2012 @ 2 PM
· Nov. 07th--Wednesday @ 7 PM--Mass of the Deceased

· Thursday -- Nov. 8th - Flu Shots -- Scheduled after mass 

· Nov. 10th-Saturday-- Holly Tea @ 2 -- 4 PM
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Prayers for our Troops…we pray for all those who serve………….we pray for Cpl. Ben Goodwin, son of Stephen & Ann Goodwin, Pvt. A.J. Poirier, son of John & Jackie Poirier, and Basil Rose, brother-in-law of Lew & Anne Cummings.
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Ecclesiastes3…Under every season there is a time… 
A TIME TO HEAL… We remember in our prayers those who are sick... Katie Ermen, Jack McCabe, and Bob Biggs.
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A TIME TO MOURN……….our sincere sympathies to the families of... Jack Bardsley, Gabriel Arsenault, and Reta Tapp.
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LET’S MAKE OUR CHURCH ENVIRONMENT A SCENT FREE ZONE!!!
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All parishioners – Mass to Remember all our Deceased – Wed. November 7th @ 7 PM.
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 Book of the Faithful Departed
Traditionally, during the month of November, we remember and pray for, in a special way, all our deceased loved ones.  The Church encourages you to continue this tradition by entering the names of that dear to you in the BOOK OF THE FAITHFUL DEPARTED.  If your loved ones’ names were already entered in the book in previous years, they are still in the book and will be prayed for during our liturgies.  This book will be placed at the back of the church for the whole month of November and we invite you, if you wish, to enter the names of those members of your family or friends who you would like to be remembered and prayed for by our church.
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From the Offices of Faith Development
To contact us please call 857-9531

Ellen, ext. 227 or ellen.diocesemoncton@nb.aibn.com;

Deb, ext. 296 or deb.diocesemoncton@gmail.com;

Trevor, ext. 289 or trevord.diocese@gmail.com
Sent forth, arriving fifth, and the humanity of it all: Being Human, Being Community, Being People of Faith  In our humanity, how do we live as people of faith in the communities of which we are a part?  How free are we to be who we are?  Do we allow others to be where they are?  Join Craig Murphy, Chaplain, Corrections Canada at St. Bernard’s Church Hall, on Monday, Nov.19th from 7-9:00 PM for a look at our attitudes, the perceptions of others, and how we think we know our lives as Catholic Christians in this day / age /culture.  Pre-registration is necessary, and may be done by contacting Ellen.
Christian Community and Catechesis - Session 3: Catechesis within the Church’s Mission of Evangelization takes place on Wed., Nov. 21st from 6:30 -- 9:00 PM at St. Bernard's Church Hall.  Although developed to assist catechists of adults, youth and children in their formation, participation in any of these sessions will benefit all the people of God.  If you haven’t joined us before, please call Ellen to register.  This session will be facilitated by Mike Jeffries. 
BRUNCH – Knights of Columbus Council 1310  (84 Broadway St.) - Sunday Nov. 4th, 8:30 to 12:30.  Cost: Adults $7, Children (under 12 years of age) $2, children under 5 free.
IRISH FAMILIES MEMORIAL MONUMENT   If you missed the opportunity to add a name of a loved one/or family to the monument, applications to do so are now available from the WAK (Moncton) Chapter of the Irish Cdn. CulturalAssociation. For more information please contact Don O'Connor at 382-8916 or watchdog@nb.sympatico.ca. The deadline for submissions is March 31, 2013.
[image: image10.jpg]


[image: image11.jpg]b



St. Bernard's Catholic Women’s League Holly Tea & Sale
  
"The annual St. Bernard's CWL Holly Tea and Sale will be held on Saturday, November 10th from 2 pm to 4 pm in the church hall, 43 Botsford St.  There will be a bake table, craft table, white elephant table and door prizes.  Tickets $10.00/adult and $3.50 children, under 12, and will be available at the door or by calling Donna Shaw @ 382-0503 or Norma Gibson 855-8236.  Tickets are also available at the Parish Office.  

Donations of sweets for the tea or baked goods and crafts for the sale would be appreciated.”  These items can be dropped off at the church hall during the following hours:  

Friday, Nov. 9th  10:00 A.M. to 4:30 PM, and 6:30 PM to 8:30 PM

Saturday,  Nov. 10th  -- By 10:00 AM.  

Our Holly Tea has been a tradition at St. Bernard’s dating back to the early 1950’s.  We thank all parishioners for their continued support of all CWL activities and events and hope you can join us this year as we host  the Tea in the parish hall.

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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Your CWL is committed to supporting the Parish Capital Campaign, and, again this year, tickets are being sold on a beautiful Holiday Gift Basket, which will be drawn for on Mon., Dec. 3rd during our December meeting.  All proceeds from the ticket sales on the basket will be given to the Parish Capital Campaign.  

Cost of the ticket are:   $1.00 each; 3 for $2.00 or $4.00 for a book of 6. 
Tickets can be purchased at the Parish Office, through CWL members or by calling Donna Shaw.  Last year, we raised $2,473.00 on ticket sales of our basket and all proceeds were donated to our Parish Capital Campaign to assist with ongoing renovations in our church.  

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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CWL Meeting-- Monday, November 5th
Begins @ 7:00 PM with rosary in church prior to meeting.  Regular Meeting begins at 7:30 PM.  Dues can be paid.  New members are welcome.
YEARLY FLU SHOTS AVAILABLE
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Once again this year, the VON are scheduled to come to St. Bernard’s and give flu shots.  They will be here on Nov. 8th, following the 9:30 AM Mass, from 10 AM till 12 noon in the parish hall.  Cost is $ 21.00/person.  Seniors 65 & over are free.  Everyone is welcome to take advantage of this convenient way to protect yourself from the flu.
Memorial service at the Dr. Georges-L.-Dumont University Hospital Centre
A memorial service will be held on Mon. Nov. 19th at 6:30 PM on behalf of the families of persons who died at the Dr. Georges-L.-Dumont University Hospital Centre during the months of Aug., Sep. and Oct. 2012.  This service will include the celebration of a Memorial Mass at 6:30 in the amphitheater of the hospital (main entry of the hospital).For further information, call Mrs. Jeannette LeBlanc at 388-2594 or Fr Denis Belliveau at 862-4364.
[image: image15.jpg]


CATECHISM ANNOUNCEMENTS
Nov. 04th:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00

Nov. 11th:
No Catechism Remembrance Weekend
Nov. 18th:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00

Nov. 25th:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00

Dec. 02nd:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00

Dec. 09th:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00

Dec. 16th:
Advent Pageant @ 2:00--refreshments following.

Dec. 23rd and Dec. 30th there is no Catechism Gatherings
Classes will resume on January 6th @ 9:45 or 12:00 
Anyone who is new to our parish or has children six years of age can register their child by contacting me at the office 857-0425, please leave me a message and I will get back to you as soon as possible, or feel free to email me at lorella_st.bernards@hotmail.com .

If your child has not received a call that means that there are no catechists and or helpers available to accommodate their grade level  
There is still a need for both Catechist and helpers.  If you are interested in helping out, either as a catechist or helper, please contact me. There is screening that needs to be done and this requires time, so to prevent delays I would appreciate hearing from you as soon as possible.  

The levels that we need catechists/helpers for are:

1 class for Level 3 @ 12:00 noon

2 classes for Level 6 @  9:45 AM

1 class for Level 7 @ 12:00 noon

Please note:  All families that have children attending catechism here at St. Bernard's Parish must be registered with St. Bernard's Parish.  If you are not already registered, you may register one of the following ways: Online @ www.stbernardschurch.ca OR Parish Registration forms are available at the entrances of the church.  Just fill one in and either drop it in the collection or drop it off at the office.

Facts About People Living in Poverty
Myth 2: People receiving social assistance in NB "still have it pretty good."
Reality:  A 2009 study showed that nearly half the people in Salvation Army shelters were experiencing ongoing health problems because they lived in poverty.  Research shows that people living in poverty have more health problems, and die sooner.  Government assistance to people who need help does not normally cover the full cost of affordable housing or a healthy diet.  Poverty has been found to account for 33 % to 40% of hospitalization rates in Canada.  The truth is that people living in poverty typically have poorer housing, poorer health, poorer education, and lead shorter lives.  Poverty kills!  There is nothing "good" about living in poverty.  No one forced to live in poverty has ever found the experience "pretty good."  The Canadian Medical Association says 61% people earning less than $ 30.,000 a year describe their health as fair or poor while only 32 % of those earning $ 60,000 or more say their health is fair or poor.
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Thank you to everyone who contributed to the great success of Birthright’s Flower Day fundraiser.  Parishioners at St. Bernard’s donated $1,671.23.  Thank you also to the members of  St. Bernard’s Catholic Women’s League who looked after flowers and donations on the day of the event. We appreciate everyone’s kindness and generous support of Birthright’s work. 
Congratulations!!
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Please welcome into our Christian community the following babies who were recently baptized here at St. Bernard's Church.
Addison Gwynneth McKerracher, daughter of Mark & Erin 
Keanna Faith Boylan, daughter of Brandon & Michelle

Kye Jaxon England, son of James & Michelle
Khyanna Safiyah Eugenia Johnson, daughter of Gerard & Tanya
Austin Benjamin Lane, son of Benjamin & Beth
Lily Ann Claudette LeBlanc, daughter of Claude & Joanne
Kiera Elizabeth DeWolfe Simonson, daughter of Kevin & Carol-Lynn
Morgan Taylor Strickland, daughter of Mark & Jennifer
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Sunday Missals  2012/2013
We have a limited number of Sunday Missals at the cost of $ 5.00 each.  You many purchase a copy at parish office during regular office hours while they last.
November - Family Violence Prevention Month
 Family violence is one of the most serious social problems facing society today. It is widespread in New Brunswick and throughout the rest of Canada, affecting 51% of Canadian women over the age of 16. Family violence includes the abuse of children, youth, older persons, spouses or partners and the disabled. It can take a variety of forms including physical assault, sexual, emotional, spiritual and financial abuse.  What can you do to help a victim?

1.  Believe the victim's story.  Safety is the first priority.

2. Assure you will keep the information in confidence, unless a life is at risk.

3. Listen to and pray with the victim.

4. Reassure the victim that the abuse is not their fault. 

5. Help the victim find needed resources. 

6. If a child's well being is a risk, you are required by law to inform Child Welfare (Emergency Social Services).











